
MINUTES of MEETING of SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE POLICY AND RESOURCES 
COMMITTEE held in the COUNCIL CHAMBER, KILMORY, LOCHGILPHEAD 

on THURSDAY, 16 MAY 2019 

Present: Councillor Roderick McCuish (Chair)

Councillor Rory Colville
Councillor Len Scoullar

Councillor Sandy Taylor
Councillor Richard Trail

Attending: Douglas Hendry, Executive Director of Customer Services
Patricia O’Neill, Central Governance Manager
David Logan, Special Projects and Quality Improvement Manager
Michael Nicol, Special Projects Officer

The Central Governance Manager welcomed those present to the inaugural meeting 
of the Sub-Committee and advised that apologies had been received from Councillor 
Gary Mulvaney who had been appointed Chair of the Sub-Committee.  She advised 
that there had been no vice chair appointed to the sub-committee and in terms of the 
standing orders the remaining Members were required to appoint a Chair.  Councillor 
Colville nominated Councillor McCuish, this was seconded by Councillor Scoullar, 
and it was unanimously agreed to appoint Councillor McCuish as Chair.

Councillor McCuish took the Chair and introductions were made.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Gary Mulvaney.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
There were no declarations of interest intimated.

3. COMMUNITY EMPOWERMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 2015 - ASSET TRANSFER 
REQUEST - ISLE OF GIGHA HERITAGE TRUST - ISLE OF GIGHA FERRY 
TERMINAL CAR PARK - ASSESSMENT AND DECISION 
The Sub-Committee gave consideration to a report advising them on the decision 
taken by the Executive Director – Customer Services to refuse the asset transfer 
request submitted by Isle of Gigha Heritage Trust in respect of Gigha Ferry Terminal 
car park for transfer of ownership for £1 in accordance with the recommendation from 
the Asset Transfer Group.  The sub-committee were invited to make a final 
determination on the asset transfer request.

Decision

The Sub-Committee –

1. Refused the asset transfer request by Isle of Gigha Heritage Trust in respect of 
the Isle of Gigha Ferry Terminal Car Park in accordance with the reasonable 
grounds for refusal as set out by the Asset Transfer Group and the Executive 
Director of Customer Services; and as detailed at paragraph 4.12 of the submitted 
report.



2. Requested that officers explore with the Isle of Gigha Heritage Trust other 
avenues short of an asset transfer request transferring ownership that could be 
utilised to advance their proposal.

(Reference:  Report by Executive Director – Customer Services dated 24 April 2019, 
submitted)


